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PERSI ANNOUNCES SOLID INVESTMENT PERFORMANCE, RESULTING IN
COST OF LIVING ADJUSTMENT(S) FOR RETIREES, & CONTRIBUTION RATE RELIEF FOR PUBLIC
EMPLOYERS AND EMPLOYEES

BOISE, Idaho — BOISE, Idaho — The Public Employee Retirement System of Idaho (PERSI) ended fiscal year 2014
(July 1, 2013 - June 30, 2014) in great shape with a 17.2% investment return -- among the top ten single-year
performances in PERSI history. Year-end assets reached an all-time high of nearly $15 billion, with a funded
status of 93.9%. Speaking to the PERSI Retirement Board in August, Greg Allen of Callan and Associates stated,
“Based on PERSI’s allocation, performance and comparatively conservative discount rate assumption, | believe
PERSI is one of the healthiest, if not the healthiest, fund in the country.” On the heels of a very successful
year, the PERSI Retirement Board made three important decisions:

e 4% COST OF LIVING ADJUSTMENT (COLA)
The Board voted to award up to a 4% COLA for PERSI retirees. Not since 2007 have PERSI retirees seen
more than a 1% increase. “Helping PERSI’s more than 41,000 retirees maintain their purchasing power
has long been the desire of the PERSI Retirement Board,” said Retirement Board Chairman Jody Olson,
“These dedicated public servants have waited patiently, and now is the time to start bringing their
purchasing power back.”

e CONTRIBUTION RATE INCREASES CANCELED
The Board elected to eliminate two future planned contribution rate increases for active employees
and employers. That leaves existing contribution rates where they are (11.32% for employers and 6.78%
for employees) for the foreseeable future. These rates are a lower percentage of pay than they were
fifteen years ago.

According to PERSI’s actuaries, eliminating the future rate increases and awarding the 4% COLA would reduce
PERSI’s funded status from 93.8% to 92.3%, with an amortization period of 12.8 years to pay down remaining
unfunded liability - well within statutory the limit of 25 years. According to the Pew Center for the States,
public pension systems funded at 80% or better are considered healthy.

e REDUCTION IN FIREFIGHTERS” RETIREMENT FUND (FRF) EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTIONS
The Board reduced contributions for 22 cities, counties and fire districts across the state from 17.24%
of payroll to 5% of payroll, effective January 1, 2015 -- saving them a total of nearly $7.75 million each
year moving forward. The Board made this decision with confidence that contribution rates will likely
never go up in the future, and every single retiree and beneficiary’s FRF benefit will be secure and
paid for, until the very last one passes away.

PERSI was created in 1963 by the Idaho Legislature for the purpose of providing secure, long-term pension benefits
for public employees. The system is funded through investment income, and employer and employee
contributions. Today, PERSI administers a $14.9 billion plan for approximately 135,000 PERSI members, retirees
and beneficiaries and 764 employers. In fiscal year 2014, PERS| paid more than $700 million in benefits;
approximately 90% of that ($630 million) went to retirees living in Idaho, which supported the state’s economy.
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